RECEIVED

THE MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF PORTERCREEK WATER DISTRICT 65-28/13 APR 1 PM 10: 44 AT THE LONGBRANCH, HORSESHOE BEND, IDAHO 83629 MARCH 06, 2013 DLM-150-MAILROOM

Those attending the meeting were:

Steve Dobson

JC Fry

Cliff Bledsoe

Kenny Zimmer

Randy Heffner

Mike Fry - late

Jo Ashbrook - Secretary to Donald Rumsey

RECEIVED

APR 16 2013

WATER RESOURCES WESTERN REGION

Steve Dobson previous Chairperson called the meeting to order at 11:32 a.m. and asked for nominations to elect a new Chairperson and Secretary. Kenny Zimmer moved to retain the same officers as last year. Cliff Bledsoe seconded, there being no nays same officers were retained. (Steve Dobson – Chairperson and Jo Ashbrook – Secretary)

Steve then asked Jo to read the minutes of the last meeting on March 07, 2012. After the reading of the minutes Steve asked if there were any additions or corrections. There being none he asked for a motion to approve the minutes as read. Cliff Bledsoe moved to accept the minutes as read seconded by Randy Heffner. There being no nays the minutes stand as read.

Old Business: None

New Business:

On July 12th Cliff said he had asked No# 1 for water twice and was refused, but they could run water into the pond. (due to 10 feet of pipe dug up with backhoe)

Jo gave a Treasurers report that she had received from the county that morning showing that we were \$25.62 in the hole.

Jo read the Watermaster's report for 20012 and gave the Proposed budget for 2013 - attached.

J C moved and Kenny seconded to Retain Watermaster and approve budget for 2013. All in favor

Cliff motioned for a \$50.00 assessment for each water right. J C seconded motion carried. Randy Heffner moved to amend the motion to state \$50.00 assessment per irrigator JC seconded, 5 ayes and 1 naye, motion with amendment passed.

Advisory Committee: Kenny moved and Randy seconded to retain the same Advisory Committee, consisting of J.C. Fry, Gene Hess and Cliff Bledsoe. All were in favor, motion passed

Cliff moved to have next year's meeting at the same time, same place. The meeting will be held at the Longbranch in Horseshoe Bend on the first Wednesday – March 05, 2014 at 11:00 am

There being no other business, Randy moved, Cliff seconded to adjourn, All in favor, meeting was adjourned at 12:04 p.m.

Donald Rumsey – Secretary
Porter Creek Water District 65 - B

Lester, Steve

From: Lester, Steve

Sent: Thursday, October 03, 2013 10:39 AM

To: 'Lynn Gramkow' Subject: Porter Creek

Contacts: Lynn Gramkow

Hi Lynn:

Steve

I understand you had some email problems getting through to me. We've had some glitches that I hope are now fixed.

Department's State Office forwarded your email to me. Thanks for providing the information. Sorry to hear you are resigning. Thank you for serving all those years – it helps!

I'll work with the group next spring to press on with water district business. Let me know anytime you need any help with water issues.

Best wishes to you and your family as you look ahead to new adventures.

p.s. please reply so I know you got this, thx



From: Pittman, Heidi

Sent: Thursday, October 03, 2013 8:07 AM

To: Lester, Steve Subject: FW: final report

Attachments: WATERMASTERreport13.pdf

Good Morning Steve,

Lynn has not been able to get this email to you. I am going try to forward the message, so would you let him know that you got it. Thank you.

Heidi Pittman-Front Desk Idaho Department of Water Resource-State Office (208) 287-4800 322 E Front Street 6th Floor PO Box 83720 Boise ID 83720-0098

From: Lynn Gramkow [mailto:granscreek@gmail.com]

Sent: Wednesday, October 02, 2013 5:07 PM

To: Pittman, Heidi

Subject: Fwd: final report

It is still coming back to me. I tried slester and steve.lester with no luck. Perhaps you can get this to him?

----- Original Message -----

Subject: final report

Date: Wed, 02 Oct 2013 15:45:15 -0600

From:Lynn Gramkow <granscreek@gmail.com>

To:steve.lester@idwr.gov

CC:Double Diamond Ranch <doublediamond@frontiernet.net>

Hi Steve,

It is that time of year again. I have attached the 2013 report. For personal reasons I am resigning as the watermaster of the Porter Creek. I will not accept the appointment in 2014. I contacted JC Fry today to let him know. Lynn Gramkow